Minutes of BCC Meeting of 30 January 2017


•
Welcome

The Chair, John Donald opened the meeting and welcomed all present.  Reminded everyone of the desire to keep things short and concise.  


•
Attendance

Present: 
John Donald, Chair



Ian Whyte, Secretary



Fiona Whyte, Treasurer



Anthony Brawley, Member



Gavin Lawson, Member



Jennifer Smith, Member



Rachel Carmichael, Member

Gordon Hay, Member



Councillor David Turner



John Mason, MSP

Apologies:
Councillor Garrity 

Gordon Barr, Member

Police Scotland


•
Minutes and Matters arising:

The Chair apologised to all present that the minutes from the previous meeting had not yet been issued. This would be rectified shortly.  Also undertook to issue the minutes from this evenings meeting within the next two weeks.


•
Reports:


•
Elected Members, Councillor Turner: Gave an update on issues that were being looked at currently, including Planning Applications, Cleaning of Cycle lanes, Broken Kerbs, Speeding Buses, State of Playpark, Street lighting, LES not doing the cleaning, Dog Fouling and the fact that Calderpark road is being used as a rat run.  Further information on the above can be found posted on the BCC website.

.

Also worth noting that the weight limit on the railway bridge has now been dropped to 16 tonnes

John Mason MSP, gave a quick update on the M73/M74 roadworks which according to a report given to the Scottish Parliament is on time and to budget.


•
Guest Attendees at future BCC meetings (Virgin, BEAR Scotland, Transerv et al)

The Chair has invited the contractors working on the M73/M74 roadworks to come along and give an update, but as yet they have not responded.  J Mason suggested that the Chair copies him in when he is chasing them up.  A comment was made from the floor that they had been good a keeping us informed of the road closures.  The Chair pointed out that it was about them giving an update in person and not to throw mud.  Also to tell us how it’s all going to look and work when it is finished.

Virgin Broadband have also been invited in to give an update on their plans for Broadband in the area.

The Chair then asked the floor if there were any others that should be invited to the meetings.


•
Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer informed the meeting the BCC currently has £1,120 in its bank account as the 2017/18 Administration allowance had now been granted.  


•
Any other Business

One of the residents mentioned that they would like the factors to attend, but the Chair pointed out that any issues regarding the various factors in Broomhouse was not with the BCC’s remit and that the residents associations for each estate had to deal with it.  Councillor Turner and John Mason offered their support to the resident.

A question was asked regarding when the housebuilding in the area would stop as there is a plan for another 100+ houses going in backing on to the railway.  Councillor Turner responded that the current rate of housebuilding was all part of the Baillieston, Carmyle, Broomhouse Master Plan a copy of which he would try to get hold of.  

Park and Ride at Baillieston railway station. Some debate followed around whether having car parking would encourage the use of cars. Also there was a question of whether additional parking was required at all.  The question was then asked whether at the very least a path from the Broomhouse side of the railway could be put in?

Other issues raised.

Speeding Pattersons lorries on Hamilton and the fact they were going lights on amber 

Led to the question of how active the police were in the area?

Dumping of Litter which seems to be coming from vehicles stationary at the traffic lights and on the roundabouts in the area and was being thrown into the bushes which was disgusting and what was being done about it.  One suggestion was to use those on Community Orders to hell clean it up.   But a request would have to be made to the Council re this.  The Chair asked residents to send in pictures of the mess, which they would forward to Councillor Turner who would put the request in on behalf of Broomhouse.

Question – when was Pattersons closing – It was explained that the closure of the land fill was not a time related issue but one of when the site is full as the licence Pattersons had was in tonnes of waste it was allowed to put in the ground.  It was then pointed out that Pattersons had lost its appeal against SEPA but that we had not heard anything lately.  J Smith agreed to follow this up with SEPA.  Also the quarry was not part of the landfill licence and could still be going.  Pattersons had been invited on numerous occasions over the years to come and have a meeting but had so far refused. 

Question was asked what was happening to the Edinburgh trains as it seems they were not stopping at stations they used to stop at. J Mason said they would speak to Scotrail but that he thinks its related Scot Rail wanting to run more fast trains on the line.  The Chair mentioned that the Edinburgh bus stopped up in Baillieston

The Scottish Land Trust has approval to open the first part of the woodland area next to Pattersons and is scheduled to open in March 2017.


•
Meeting closed 8.30 pm

Next Meeting Monday 27 March 2017

